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January 17, 2025 
 
 
Interested Parties: 

The Medical Assistance Division (MAD) of the Health Care Authority (HCA), is seeking approval from 
the Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services regarding amendments to NM’s Quality Strategy 
December 2024 Revision. 
 
The State intends to submit the amendments to the Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services (CMS) on 
Friday, February 28, 2025. 
 
The key components of the proposed changes under the waiver amendment are as follows: NM’s Quality 
Strategy was revised in alignment with NM’s Turquoise Care 1115 Waiver Demonstration approval and 
CFR requirements. 
 
The waiver amendments are available on the HCA website at https://www.hca.nm.gov/comment-period-
open-2025/. 
 
A copy of these proposed documents may be requested by contacting HCA Medical Assistance Division 
(HCA/MAD) in Santa Fe at 505-827-1337. 
 
Recorded comments may be left by calling (505) 827-1337.  Electronic comments may be submitted to 
HCA-madrules@hca.nm.gov. All comments must be submitted by 5:00pm Mountain time (MT) on 
February 21, 2025. 
 
Interested persons may also submit written comments to:  
 

Health Care Authority 
Office of the Secretary 
Attn: Medical Assistance Division Public Comments 
P.O. Box 2348 
Santa Fe, NM 87504-2348 
 

Copies of all comments will be made available by HCA/MAD upon request by providing copies directly 
to a requestor or by making them available on the HCA/MAD website. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Dana Flannery, Director 
Medical Assistance Division 
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